
 

Skagit County Re-Licensing Clinic 
 

Getting Started 

The Skagit County Re-Licensing Clinic (RLC) is offering a way to help people in the community get 

and stay licensed to drive. The Re-Licensing Clinic is designed to help those with complicated matters 

preventing them from being licensed. This means multiple fines in collection in more than one court, 

or other barriers such as unpaid debt for an accident or unpaid child support in conjunction with 

unpaid legal financial obligations ordered by the court.  Those who simply have one to three fines 

in collections may be better served by writing a letter to the judge requesting that their legal 

financial obligations be recalled from collections and placed on a payment plan with the court.   

The Re-Licensing Clinic is held in the Cypress Room of the District Court Probation & Community 

Court Building on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month. 

 

Signing Up 

To sign up for the RLC, please visit one of our local Municipal Courts or District Court Probation.    

You will be provided with the forms needed, help filling them out and a hearing notice.   

➢ Anacortes Municipal Court – 1218 24th Street, Anacortes, Washington 98221 

➢ Burlington Municipal Court – 311 Cedar Street, Burlington, Washington 98223 

➢ District Court Probation – 1700 E College Way, Mount Vernon, Washington 98273 

➢ Mount Vernon Municipal Court – 1805 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington 98273 

➢ Sedro-Woolley Municipal Court – 325 Metcalf Street, Sedro-Woolley, Washington 98284 

➢ Skagit County District Court – 600 S 3rd Street, Mount Vernon, Washington 98273 
 

If you already have an attorney representing you on a sentenced case, please consult with them 

prior to signing up for the re-licensing clinic. If you are participating in Community Court, please 

talk to your Community Court Advocate about signing up.   

For more information, please call 360-416-1250 or send us an email at: dcbilling@co.skagit.wa.us 

 

Follow Through 

It is important to follow through with all orders entered by the judge.  Failure to follow through will 

result in your fines being selected for and assigned to collections, which may result in your privilege 

to drive being suspended by the DOL. 
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